

## UNITED STATES SENATE WASHINGTON, D. C. 20510

May 22, 2007

## Dear Chuck:

Last Thursday, the Judiciary Committee voted to report favorably to the Senate the Law Enforcement Officers Safety Act of 2007, S. 376. I thank you and the Fraternal Order of Police for your consistent support and critical help.

It has been a bit of a struggle but we have taken an important step forward in our efforts to improve the Law Enforcement Officers Safety Act. I was honored to work with Steve Young, Jim Pasco and others from the FOP to pass LEOSA in 2004. Enacting this year's bill and the improvements it makes is not easy, but important changes rarely are. Working together, we can continue to make progress. I want to do all I can to help keep our nation's law enforcement officers safe.

Sincerely,

Chuck Canterbury

National President, Fraternal Order of Police

Steve Young Law Enforcement Legislative Advocacy Center

Votte bes

309 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E.

Washington, D.C. 20002